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January 4, 2024 

Derek Williams, Cox Government Relations 

Dear Mr. Williams, 

The Cox Cable Advisory Council received the letter notification on December 1st, 2023 regarding the 
proposed 2024 rate changes for video services effective January 4th 2024. Pursuant to Section 16-331v of 
the Connecticut General Statutes, the Cox Cable Advisory Council representing the Manchester 
Franchise area held a statutory public hearing on December 20th, 2023.  

Thank you for attending the Zoom Public Hearing and your feedback to our comments. Below is a 
summary of the comments expressed through public testimony and by committee members during the 
Public Hearing: 

 We are concerned about the price increases across all bundled packages. We are especially 
concerned about the increases on “Basic” and Economy” packages that are targeted at 
customers on a fixed income that can’t afford such increases. 

o In the previous three years, these lower-level packages increased 3-8% per year. This 
year, all the lower-level packages under $60/month had much larger increases: 

 Basic Starter: 9% 
 Economy Pack: 12% 
 TV Economy: 15% 
 Starter TV: 20%  

 We appreciate your testimony that Cox has a Customer Retention Department and the Connect 
Assist program that seeks to help those on fixed incomes. We hope that Cox looks for better 
ways to advertise the Connect Assist program. We also understand that Cox needs to pass along 
broadcast increases to customers. But, we feel it would be also be good policy to stop or slow 
price increases for “Basic” and “Economy” packages and instead pass the cost increases to the 
upper tier packages, if necessary.  

o There is comparatively less of a percentage increase in the cable packages over 
$100/month: 

 Advanced TV: 9% 
 Advanced TV Preferred: 8% 
 Advanced TV Ultimate: 6% 

 Finally, we believe that cable television should be considered a public utility in the State of 
Connecticut as it is regulated by the Public Utility Regulatory Agency and should consider that 
fact when making a price increase. We understand that Cox considers itself an entertainment 
provider and not a utility. But, we feel it should remember that cable television remains a source 
of news, public access, and community connection especially for those on fixed-incomes. 

The Advisory Council also received and reviewed several comments from the public through our 
ccacouncil.org website. These comments are copies at the end of this letter. 

In summary, the Advisory Council remains concerned about these dramatic price increases, especially 
weighted increases at the lowest tiers for those on a fixed income. Raising rates for the basic or lower 
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tiers packages are more likely to impact the elderly and those on a fixed income and should be raised 
only when necessary.  

Please let me know if you have any further response to this year’s Public Hearing. We look forward to 
continuing our discussions in 2024. 

 

 

 

Eric Prause 
Cox Cable Advisory Council, Manchester Franchise 

 

Attachment: Public Testimony through ccacouncil.org website. 

  










